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	Change in Federal Reserve Policy May Signal Willingness to Address AIG-type Issues 
Last week, the Fed announced a change to its Money Market Investor Funding Facility (MMIFF) that suggests that Fed believes that it may be able to extend its Section 13(3) authority to local governments.  Section 13(3) of the Federal Reserve Act permits the Fed in "unusual and exigent" circumstances “to extend credit to individuals, partnerships and corporations that are unable to obtain adequate credit accommodations.  Hopefully, the Fed will include the public transit industry that is struggling with credit issues as a result of AIG’s downgrade.  Our Washington lobbying team has been instrumental in setting up a meeting with President-elect Obama’s USDOT Transition Team in Washington this Friday to discuss these issues.

Also, last Friday, our Treasury staff met with JP Morgan staff, including Jane Garvey, former FAA Administrator, and a member of the Transition Team.  Ms Garvey was apprised of the breadth and depth of the AIG-type issues facing the public transit industry and will likely participate in the upcoming meeting with us in Washington.
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